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City Manager’s Weekly Update 
 
 

T 

Friday, June 14, 2019 

Upcoming Events    
 

June   

 

18      6:30 p.m.                 Regular City Council Meeting  

25      6:30 p.m.                 City Council Workshop 

26      9:00 a.m.                 Code Special Magistrate Meeting 

27      5:30 p.m.                 Planning Commission Meeting 

 

July   

 

10      9:00 a.m.                 Code Special Magistrate Hearing  

16      5:15 p.m.                 Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Meeting   

16      6:30 p.m.                 City Council Regular Meeting    

22      5:15 p.m.                 Environmental Advisory Board Meeting  

24      9:00 a.m.                 Code Special Magistrate Meeting 

25      5:30 p.m.                 Planning Commission Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

The City Manager’s Weekly Update has 

been created to provide City Council 

members and staff with a weekly 

briefing on the status of citywide 

projects, programs and services. 
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Special Events 

 

¶ Mayor’s Golf Tournament-Cypress Head Golf Course- Saturday, 6/15-The proceeds from 

this year’s tournament will directly benefit the Port Orange Parks and Recreation youth 

scholarship fund. Teams of four will take on 18 holes in a scramble format, to win the prestigious 

Mayor’s Golf Invitational Tournament! Continental breakfast, cart and green fees, Callaway 

Backpack, golf jacket, two free drink tickets, door prizes and awards buffet luncheon will be 

provided for all participants!  

 

¶ Summer Camp started this week. The Elementary Camp at Silver Sands is sold out at 150 

campers. The Teen Travel Program at the Parks and Recreation Gym has 61 campers. We have 

lots of fun trip and activities planned for the campers over the next 8 weeks.  

    

Parks  

 

¶ Parks crews cleared the sidewalk path after recent heavy afternoon storms caused a large tree to 

fall, blocking the sidewalk at Buschman Park. 

 

         
              Photo of large fallen tree at Buschman Park                  Photo of cleared sidewalk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parks & Recreation  
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¶ Parks & Recreation took possession of a new drink and snack machine at the Rec.  The machine 

was donated by Kona Ice and will offer some more healthy snack choices for children and adults 

using the Rec this summer. 

 

                     
             Photos of a new drink and snack machine donated by Kona Ice. 
 

 

                                                 
                 A photo of Kevin Sweat, Parks & Rec new Parks Manager 

 

 

¶ Please welcome Kevin Sweat to the Parks & Recreation team.  Kevin is the new Parks Manager 

replacing Bruce Ferguson who retired on May 31st. Kevin comes to us from Volusia County 

where he retired as the Director of Beach Safety. He brings 30 plus years of experience and has 

hit the ground running.  Please introduce yourselves to Kevin when you get a chance. 
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Upcoming Events 

 

¶ June 14th-Movie Under the Stars at the Kenneth W. Parker Amphitheater 

¶ June 17th- Youth basketball registration starts 

¶ June 19th-Coaches Appreciation Dinner at Lakeside at 6pm 

¶ June 21-23: Riverfest on the Halifax-Riverwalk Park 

¶ June 22nd-10am: All Children First Fun Run beginning at Veteran’s Park in City Center 

¶ July 6th-Special Olympics Area 5 Stand Up Paddle-8am-4pm. Riverwalk Park 

¶ July 13th-Riverwalk Concert-6:30-8:30-Ronnie and The Misfits-free concert and food trucks 

¶ July 20th-Slide out of Summer Event: 11:00am-2:00pm-live band, water slides, food trucks 

¶ July 26th-Pop-Up Park-Riverwalk Park 

                                           

                                                               

 

 

Fleet 

¶ Moved all equipment away from rear of the shop at Public Works to remove dirt and debris 

from stormwater drains and parking lot.  

   

Photos of Public Works equipment lot before and after cleaning & pressure washing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Department  
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¶ Reorganized all vehicles and equipment along the east side of Public Works providing spaces 

for all vehicles and equipment necessary to free up area behind the shop. 

  
       Photos of vehicle/equipment parking area after reorganization 

 

Building Maintenance 

¶ The three (3) ton a/c unit that supplies the server room at City Hall was replaced by a licensed 

HVAC contractor. 

¶ Pressure washed the alcoves at City Hall to remove bird waste. 

 

        
Photos of employees pressure washing at City Hall 

 

¶ Worked with electrical contractor to repair parking lot lights at the Police Department. 
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¶ Finished pressure washing the curbs in the north parking lot at the Police Department. 

 

                        
Photos of employee pressure washing curbs at the Police Department 

 

¶ The Fire Alarms at Fire Station’s 71-75 were inspected by a Certified contractor. 

¶ The wash fountain in men’s restroom at Public Works was replaced by a Plumbing contractor. 

 

                 
Photos of wash fountain before and after replacement 
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¶ Repaired water damaged wall and floor in the Operations Manager’s office at Public Works. 

¶ Provided traffic control for the electrical contractor while lights were repaired on the Dunlawton 

Bridge and on Nova Road. 

Drainage 

¶ Vac-con cleaned out the drains in the public works yard and cleaned the parking lot. 

¶ Crew is working on the ditch that runs from 2nd street to 4th street. 

 

           
Photos of ditch before and after work  

   

 

¶ Work has begun in the Sleepy Hollow subdivision on Priscilla Ct and Ichabod Ct replacing the 

storm drainpipes. 

 

Roads 

¶ Concrete contactor will begin repairing sidewalks next week. 
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¶ Concrete curbing and pavement markings were installed by P & S Paving to finalize the Raintree 

Subdivision road repair project on Friday, June 7th.  

    

   Photos of completed work at Raintree Subdivision 

 

¶ Shoulder work completed on Spruce Creek Road from Wiltshire to Central Park Blvd due to 

unsafe and hazardous drop-offs from the roadway. 

                       
Photos of shoulder before and after work  
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¶ Sign maintenance and repairs completed on Taylor Ave and Orange Ave. 

 

 

                               
Photos of stop sign before and after repairs 

 

¶ IMS continues to complete sidewalk surveys throughout the City with 1 crew left. Zones 1 and 3 

are completed. Due to weather, progress has slowed. Estimated completion is at 85 %. The below 

maps show the completed areas in Green.  

 

 

Photo of IMS Mapping Section Left to be Completed in the City 
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Grounds 

¶ Crews addressed citizen request tracker work orders to include tree trimming and dead tree 

removal.  The stump and brick wall will be removed in the near future. 

            
                 Photos of dead tree before and after removal 

 

 

 

¶ Tyler Boivin, Dylan Brown, and Christopher Rogers graduated from the Basic Law 

Enforcement academy at Daytona State College. In house training will commence on June 

17th with their anticipated shift assignment taking place at the end of October once field 

training is completed.  

 

¶ Chief Grimaldi participated in a leadership discussion with the Youth Civic Leadership 

Experience group sponsored by the Chamber. In addition to the leadership forum, Officer 

McBride and K9 Buddy held a narcotics investigation demonstration while Officer Nolan 

later facilitated a DUI presentation.  

 

¶ Officer Doyle spoke at an area women’s group luncheon for recent widows. Topics of 

conversation covered a wide range of subjects including crime prevention, personal safety, 

and identity theft.  

 

¶ DARE concluded for the 2018/2019 school year. In all, approximately 250 5th grade students 

received DARE instruction and the feedback from students, teachers, administrators, and 

parents was very positive. An expansion of the DARE program to every Port Orange 5th grade 

class is the goal moving forward with 3 more officers slated for instructor certification.  

Police Department 
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¶ The Risk Manager attended the Public Risk Management Association (“PRIMA”) Annual 

Conference in Orlando. The conference offered a wide variety of educational sessions, 

including topics on Workers’ Compensation, how to build a culture of risk management where 

employees feel empowered to protect not only themselves but each other, a discussion on 

diversity and inclusion issues, organizational risk management and the future of risk 

management, the #MeToo movement and its impact on public entity liability, understanding 

when employees may limit employees’ speech, mental health and the law enforcement 

professional, and a roundtable discussion regarding responding to risk management 

emergencies such as active shooter situations and related training, preparing for and responding 

to disasters, and police de-escalating. 

 

¶ The City’s regional representative, Torri Pilla, from ICMA was on site to meet individually with 

employees regarding their retirement accounts.  Torri went to Public Works to give a 

presentation to their staff regarding Saving and Investing Goals for employees.  This was the 

first in a series of “road trips” Torri will be making throughout the rest of the year to the 

different departments.  Next month, Torri will meet with the staff from Parks & Recreation at 

the Lakeside Pavilion. 

 

¶ Congratulations go out to HR Administrator Amanda Sarjeant for recertifying her Professional 

in Human Resources Certification (PHR).  The PHR designation demonstrates a mastery of the 

technical and operational aspects of HR management, including U.S. laws and regulations.  To 

initially obtain the PHR, one must pass a rigorous 2-3 hour exam that only has a 50% pass 

rating.  To be recertified, one must achieve 60 recertification credits in a 3-year period in 

categories such as leadership, research/publishing, on-the-job training and continuing education. 

 

¶ IT staff are working on an in-house solution to assist the Fire Department with increasing their 

ISO rating which involves building a small device that will emit an audible alarm when a 

dispatch printout is sent to their printer as a backup to their primary alerting. Staff hopes to have 

these devices built, installed, and operational at the fire stations next week.   

 

                                                    
                                               A photo of a circuit board 

Administrative Services 
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¶ Station 73 B-shift helped with the Civic Youth Leadership Experience tour of the fire station and 

panel interview with City and County leaders.  

 

¶ Transport numbers: To date, we have been sent to 163 emergent calls (an increase from 151 

emergent calls last week) and transported 106 patients with an average response time of 6 minutes 

27 seconds.  Only six (7) of those calls have been “outside” our corporate boundaries, with four 

(5) of those being on either Tomoka Farms Road or I-95.  The remaining two (2) were on Reed 

Canal Road.  We have been sent to 62 non-emergent calls and transported 42 citizens with an 

average response time of 8 minutes and 35 seconds.  None (0) of these have been outside our city.   

 

¶ The Training Division and EMS committee conducted Obstetrical Emergencies training for 

paramedics and EMT’s at Port Orange Fire. The goal of this course is to provide information the 

responder needs to understand and begin management of most common obstetrical and 

gynecological emergencies. Knowledge and practice can decrease stress and lead to better mother 

and childcare for our citizens. 

 

                                                 
                                    POFR Members during Obstetrical Emergencies training 

 

Emergency Management 

 

¶ The Emergency Management Coordinator began planning a tabletop exercise as a part of the 

upcoming hurricane season. 

 

¶ The Emergency Management Coordinator met with GIS (IT) staff to update mapping in the city 

including flood zone mapping and dashboard usage during a disaster. 

Fire & Rescue  
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Engineering 

¶ Engineering inspectors monitored the relocation of the 16-inch water main on Tomoka Farms 

Road as part of the West Port project. 

 

¶ Engineering staff received the task authorization to finalize the design of the new stormwater 

piping in Sweetwater Hills.  The project construction will be performed by both in-house staff 

and outside contractors.  This capital project is fully funded and construction will begin after final 

design and bidding. 

 

¶ The Virginia/Monroe stormwater project is currently out for bid.  Majority of the funding for this 

project has been through grant funding.  There is a minor amount of water/sewer work being 

performed with this project while the impacted roadways are under construction. 

 

¶ South Commonwealth Water Main Replacement is going out for bid in the next couple of weeks.  

This project is estimated to cost $2.5 million. 

 

Field Operations  

¶ Eight staff members started the 8-week certification course for the state licensing. 

 

Lab Operations  

¶ Staff has been collecting the routine monthly bacteria samples throughout the city. 

 

                                          
Photo of Kerri Rodgers collecting a water sample from the distribution                

system 

 

Public Utilities  
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Water Reclamation Facility 

¶ Both the maintenance staff and the operations staff have been working together to improve the 

operations of the filter at the Reclaimed Lakes in order to add additional water to the Reuse 

Distribution System.  

 

¶ The maintenance staff installed a new valve in the pipework for the Train 2 return sludge pumps 

and installed a new motor on the north pump. This valve will isolate the North clarifier so now 

we can use any of the three pumps to remove sludge from the bottom of either or both clarifiers. 

 

    
Photo of new valve installed on return sludge line 
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¶ The Staff Development Review Committee (SDCR) met on Tuesday, June 11, to review the 

following development applications 

 

o An application for a Planned Commercial Development (PCD) for the development of a 

proposed assisted living facility (ALF) at the southeast corner of Williamson Boulevard and 

Oakwater Lane. The developer is the NexCore Group, which is based in Denver Colorado and 

develops healthcare facilities for hospitals, assisted living facility, health systems, and 

physicians. The proposed ALF would include approximately 164 units (80 independent living 

units, 60 assisted living units, and 24 memory care units) in one building. In addition to the 

assisted living facility, an outparcel lot for future development of a community-scale 

commercial building is also proposed. The subject property is +/-18.7-acres of which 13-acres 

has a Future Land Use designation of Commercial and the remaining 5.7 acres has a Future 

Land Use designation of Conservation that consists of wetlands that will remain. The property 

has been zoned Planned Commercial Development (PCD) since 1990, but it does not have an 

active Master Development Agreement (MDA). This item is anticipated to go before the 

Planning Commission and City Council later this Summer. The developer has met with the 

neighbors in Ashton Lakes and listened to their concerns, incorporating some changes based 

on the concerns into the proposal.  The citizens don’t want development in the front of their 

subdivision, were concerned about the conservation area (it won’t be developed) and didn’t 

want the ALF to have an entrance/exit on Oakwater Lane.  This development lends itself to 

the tenets of Urban Smart Growth in that it develops on property that is already zoned, protects 

existing green space (conservation easement does not get disturbed), and is in an existing 

developed area and encourages walking and biking for nearby neighborhoods. 

 

                                      
Location map of The Palms at Ashton Lakes PCD, located at the southeast corner 

of Oakwater Lane and S. Williamson Blvd. 

Community Development  
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¶ A Site Plan application for construction of a 310-unit multi-family development known as the 

New Port Apartments. The ±29.7-acre property is located on the south side of Reed Canal Road, 

between Clyde Morris Boulevard and Atlantic High School. This infill development meets the 

tenets of Urban Smart Growth in that it provides alternative housing options within Port Orange 

that is within walking and biking distance to already established commercial, office, services, and 

school uses along the Clyde Morris Boulevard corridor. 

 

                      
                                                        Location map of New Port Apartments 
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¶ Applications were submitted and are under review to establish the Fleur de Sol Townhomes 

Planned Unit Development (PUD) Master Development Agreement (MDA) and Conceptual 

Development Plan (CDP) for a 15.3-acre property located on the south side of Fern Park Drive, 

east of Taylor Road (1727 and 1737 Fern Park Drive). The proposed PUD is to allow the 

construction of a ±84-unit townhouse development and requires a Future Land Use Amendment 

to change from Volusia County Urban Low Intensity (0.2-4 units/acre) to City of Port Orange 

Urban Medium Density (4-8 units/acre). On Friday, a yellow "Zoning Amendment" Public Notice 

sign was posted on the property along Fern Park Drive and a Public Notice sign was posted near 

the intersection of Fern Park Drive and Taylor Road so adjacent residents that do not travel down 

Fern Park Drive would be made aware of the development applications being processed (Visible 

from the exit of Crane Lakes). The development applications are anticipated to be considered by 

the Planning Commission and City Council in the Fall. 

 

                              
                 Location map of Fleur de Sol Townhomes, 1727 and 1737 Fern Park Drive 
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¶ The contractor for the Springs at Port Orange Apartments will be conducting an early morning 

concrete pour beginning at 5 a.m. on the following dates:   

 

¶ Building 7 - Wednesday, June 18th - (Rescheduled from June 12th. If the contractor 

anticipates encountering rain, the date will be moved to June 19th at same time.); and 

¶ Building 9 - Wednesday, June 20th (If the contractor anticipates encountering rain, the 

date will be moved to June 21st at same time.); 

 

The contractor previously sent out an email to the neighboring subdivisions alerting them to the 

upcoming early pour dates and will provide additional notification to the adjacent subdivisions 

of the approved date and time of the early pours. The contractor anticipates additional early 

morning concrete pours over the next 4 weeks.  

 

This development meets the tenets of Urban Smart Growth as it provides housing alternatives to 

residents on the west side of Port Orange and is located within walking and biking distance of 

commercial and services uses at the intersection of Taylor Road/Williamson Boulevard and The 

Pavilion, and access to I-95 and bus service (in The Pavilion). This infill development also 

utilizes existing infrastructure (roads, sewer, water, etc.) and discourages sprawl.    

 

                                
    Location map of the Springs at Port Orange Apartments early morning concrete pour area 
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¶ Staff received a tentative work schedule from the property owner and contractor for the property 

located at the northeast corner of Madeline Avenue and Williamson Blvd. (former Word of Faith 

Family Church property).  According to the contractor, the following is the proposed building and 

site work schedule: 

 

¶ Beginning next week, remove all debris from the site and trim all existing vegetation in the 

right-of-way and on site; 

¶ Exterior renovations to the existing building, including repairing & painting walls, finishing 

building entrance, installing faux window panels, and finishing trim work, are anticipated to 

start by the end of June and be completed by September; and  

¶ Site work to improve the existing site, including construction of parking area, construction 

of sidewalks along Madeline Ave. & Williamson Blvd., installation of landscaping buffers, 

foundation plantings and irrigation, installation of perimeter fencing, construction of 

dumpster enclosure, and maintenance of existing utilities, is anticipated to begin in January 

2020. 

 

According to the Town Park PCD Master Development Agreement, the property owner must 

complete all exterior building renovations and site improvements by May 31, 2020. City staff 

will continue to work with the property owner and contractor to expedite the completion of 

these improvements. According to the property owner, there are no planned tenants for the 

site.  

 

 

¶ Individual meetings between Finance and City departments continued this week, to review their 

initial FY20 Expense Budget requests, and should conclude next week.  Individual meetings to 

review the FY20 Expense Budget requests, between the City Manager, City departments and 

Finance, are scheduled to take place from June 20th through June 27th, 2019. The first draft of the 

FY20 Budget is expected to be compiled by the end of June. 

 

¶ Finance staff continues to participate in Financial Accounting Workstream sessions conference 

calls and meetings in preparation for the Testing sessions scheduled to begin the week of July 15 

– Aug 1 at the DLH City Center Annex. 
 

¶ Finance is pleased to announce the promotion of Terry Bodine to the ERP Support - Accounting 

Supervisor position. In this role, Terry will be responsible for both Accounts Receivable and 

Accounts Payable. Terry will report to Cynthia Burgess, Accounting Manager. Finance will be 

recruiting to backfill her position Accountant I, Accounts Receivable during the assignment. 

 

¶ Please join us in saying Farewell to Lisa Pallante, whose last day at the City will be Monday, June 

17th.  Lisa continued to support the City since her announcement of retirement in the Budget and 

Accounting processes, transferring her extensive knowledge and responsibilities to her co-

workers. Lisa has been with the City of Port Orange for 11 years.  Her knowledge and expertise 

Finance 
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will be missed greatly, and we would like to thank her for her dedicated service to the City and 

wish her well. 

 

¶ Purchasing held two bid openings this week, one for Landscaping Services for Retention Pond 

Mowing, ITB 19-22 and the YMCA Painting Project, ITB 19-16 2:30 PM in Council Chambers 

this week. 

 

¶ Customer Service Manager is beginning to evaluate, change and add new properties to the Non-

Ad Valorem stormwater list that is sent to the County on July 15, 2019 for the assessment of the 

yearly fee. 

 

¶ Customer Service postponed shut offs this week until Thursday to reduce the number of shut offs 

from over 180 and ended up with a final list of 79. 

 

¶ Customer Service Manager and Supervisor attended a Skills for Supervisory Training at the 

Police Department training room. 

  

¶ The Academy of Finance Interns Matthew Meyer and Aliyah Jones from Spruce Creek High 

School began working Monday June 10th in the Finance Department. They have been busy 

learning the internal controls in all areas of the Finance department and both interns have 

expressed what they hope to gain from this internship: 

 

“To start the week off, we had the pleasure of speaking with the Finance Director, Dr. Scott Neils.  

We conversed about what our internship would entail.  Dr. Neils expressed a philosophy of his 

that Interns should not just be given busy work, but rather learn and gain experience, on how our 

local city government runs the behind the scenes operations.  We are fortunate enough to be 

receiving experience in all fields and branches of the Finance Department. For example, this week 

we spoke with the Customer Service manager, Cherie Cadenhead, and were taught about how 

Customers pay their water bills, how the water meters are read, and how long customers have to 

pay their dues for water bills, and what would happen if they did not pay in time. In addition, Ms. 

Cadenhead taught us how customers like snowbirds, that flock to our warm weather turn their 

water on and off when they arrive and depart from the city. We hope to gain a lot more knowledge 

about the finance department, so that it will help prepare us for our adult life and know just how 

a City Operates. Through this internship we hope we can learn how to be a beneficial impact to 

our society with the knowledge these great minds are bestowing upon us.” 

On the horizon 

 

¶ The Accounting Manager, Grants and Contract Accountant and the Cash Accountant will attend 

the Volusia/Flagler FGFOA Quarterly Seminar which will be held on June 21, 2019.  Training 

topics for the event will include the new Amendment to Rule 15c2-12 and GASB Lease 

accounting.  

 

¶ A CIP presentation is scheduled for the upcoming City Council workshop of June 25, 2019.  
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¶ The Assistant City Manager and other staff have been working on the Hunt Club Lease over the 

last few weeks. It is complete and has been sent to the County for their approval. If all goes well, 

we should have a new hunt club lessee by August 1st for the first time in decades. 

 

¶ Registration for the third annual citizens academy, Port Orange University, is well underway and 

is already at 95% capacity.  The class will begin on Monday, August 19 and will run for 9 

consecutive weeks from 6-8 pm. 

 

On the horizon 

 
Á Mark your calendars!  “Port Orange Night” at the Daytona Tortugas vs Lakeland Flying Tigers – 

Friday, July 12, 2019 at 7:05 pm. Special Game/Buffet Ticket offer ONLY for City of Port Orange 

employees & families from 6:00 pm – 7:30 pm. Buffet/game tickets can be purchased in Customer 

Service. 

 

ERP Update 

 

¶ The POW! (Port Orange Workday) project team is busy wrapping up the configuration and 

prototype phase and prepping to start the testing phase on 15th July that will go on through 

November and require some heavy lifting from the team; but they are ready!  As we move 

through the project, we are making a conscious effort to align with the City of Port Orange core 

values.  C.A.R.E. 

   

 

Commitment 

The project team are dedicated and committed to making our Workday implementation 

successful and building momentum with others outside of the team so that we can all reap the 

benefits of the software once we go Live.  

 

Adaptability  

“The only think constant is change”.  The project team and City of Port Orange staff overall 

have been and continue to be open and accepting to the changes that are coming with our new 

Workday system.  We have even received compliments from our ERP implementation partners, 

Collaborative Solutions on how well City staff are receiving the new project.  Let’s keep that 

attitude going!   

 

Respect 

During an ERP implementation, difficult conversations occur as we transition through change.  

The conversations here have been extremely productive and yielded great decisions and even 

through the most challenging topics, staff have remained respectful towards one another even 

when differences of opinions arose!   

City Manager 
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Ethics & Integrity  

Extreme attention to detail is being paid to authorizations, approvals, workflows, and business 

processes in the new Workday system to make sure we have the right thresholds and parameters 

in place.  We will still all have to be diligent going forward once we go Live in Workday to 

make sure we are responsible for our actions in the system and perform all the appropriate 

checks and balances where needed. 

 

Note:  The core values can be found on the City of Port Orange SharePoint homepage. 
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6/13 Status of Bids and Proposals 

City of Port Orange Procurement Projects

Type Bid # CURRENT PROJECTS Dept Status

ITB# 19-01 Police Shooting Range Facil ity PD COMPLETED 5/2019   

ITB# 19-02 Concrete Installation, Repairs and Replacement PW COMPLETED 2/2019

ITB# 19-03 N. Spruce Creek Sidewalk SR5 to Angelina  (LAP Project) CD Bid Release 06-17      Pre-Bid Meeting 07-03       Bid Opening 08-01

ITB# 19-04 Athletic Field Pest Control and Fertil ization Services PR COMPLETED 2/2019

ITB# 19-05 Chemicals for Water and Waste Water Plant PW COMPLETED 4/2019

ITB# 19-06 Hunt Club Lease PR COMPLETED 3/2019 

ITB# 19-07 Wrecker Towing Services Agreement PD COMPLETED 4/2019 

ITB# 19-08 Landscape Maintenance Services of City Right of Way PW Bid Release 06-25      Pre-Bid Meeting 07/09        Bid Opening 07-30

ITB# 19-09 Removal and Replacement of Kitchen Cabinets Fire Station FD COMPLETED 4/2019

ITB# 19-10 Fence and Backstop Replacement PR COMPLETED 5/2019   

ITB# 19-11 Install, Replace Pedestrian School Signs PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 05-16)

ITB# 19-12 South Commonwealth Water Main Improvements PW Draft Completed 05-14 Awaiting final specs and Supplemental Conditions

ITB# 19-13 Saw Palmetto Berry Harvest PR Bid Release 05-14      Pre-Bid Meeting 5-28           Bid Opening 6-17

ITB# 19-14 Water Reclamation Facil ity Bar Screen Replacements PW Draft Completed 05-14 Awaiting FINAL Drawings  6-12                       not released 

ITB# 19-15 SR 421 Dunlawton Median Landscaping Beatification (LAP) CD Draft Completed 06-04 Waiting final documents from CD 06-04       

ITB# 19-16 YMCA Exterior Painting PR Bid Release 05-08      Pre-Bid Meeting(s) 05-21 & 05-23      Bid Opening   06-13 

ITB# 19-17 Virginia Avenue & Monroe Street Drainage Improvements PW Rough Draft Completed 03-29 Awaiting Specifications 04-09

ITB# 19-18 Major Thoroughfare Landscape Maintenance PW Bid Release 06-27      Pre-bid Meeting 0-18         Bid Opening 08-01

ITB# 19-19 Rehabilitation of Sanitary Sewer Manholes PW Bid Release 07-02      Pre-Bid Meeting 07-16       Bid Opening 08-13

ITB# 19-20 Palm Tree Trimming - Professional Services  PW Bid Release 05-21      Pre-Bid Meeting 06-04       Bid Opening 06-25

ITB# 19-21 Backflow Maintenance, Certification, Inspections PW Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval 04-18

ITB# 19-22 Landscape Services for Retention Ponds Mowing PW Bid Release 05-09      Pre-Bid Meeting 05-23       Bid Opening 06-13

ITB# 19-23 Electrical Services PW Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval 04-25 ON HOLD PER PW 06-03  

ITB# 19-24 Landscaping for Public Util ities Facil ities and Lift Stations PU Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval 04-25

ITB# 19-25 Cured in Place (CIPP) for Stormwater Pipe Rehabilitation PW Bid Release 06-27      Pre-Bid Meeting 07-11       Bid Opening 08-11

ITB# 19-26 WRF Sludge Trailer Storage Lot PU Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval 04-25

ITB# 19-27 Drainage Improvements for Tumblebrook PW Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval 04-25

ITB# 19-28 City Hall Fire Alarm Replacement PW Awaiting to be Entered into Civic Clerk Approval  04-25, need specs 06-10

ITB# 19-29 Police Motorcycle Lease PD DRAFT Completed RUSH ITB - ON HOLD UNTIL FINANCIAL APPROVAL 05-20

ITB# 19-30

RFP# 19-01 Physical Facil ity Security and Surveillance IT Draft Completed 2-11  Awaiting Specifications 01-29

RFP# 19-02

RFP# 19-03

RFQ# 19-04 Pre-owned Polaris Gem E4 Electric Vehicle VM COMPLETED 3/2019 

RFQ# 19-05 Labor Compliance Monitoring FIN COMPLETED 3/2019 

RFQ# 19-06 Awning for Cypress Head Maintenance Building PR COMPLETED 4/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 04-23)

RFQ# 19-07 Fire Service Fee Implementation Services CM COMPLETED 3/2019

RFQ# 19-08 Consulting Services to Select Software Digitized Records CM COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Under Evaluation 05-15)

RFQ# 19-09 12 x 30 Pergola with Optional Benches for Riverwalk Park PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 05-14)

RFQ# 19-10 Sign Shop Materials PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Under Evaluation 05-21)

RFQ# 19-11

RSFQ# 19-01 Design and Permitting Services for LAP Projects CD Draft Completed 03-11  Awaiting Specifications and Civic Clerk Approval 02-28

RSFQ# 19-02

Type Bid # COMPLETED PROJECTS Dept Status

ITB# 19-02 Concrete Installation, Repairs and Replacement PW COMPLETED 2/2019 - Department Awarded 03-05

ITB# 19-04 Athletic Field Pest Control and Fertilization Services PR COMPLETED 2/2019 - Department Awarded 02-21

RFQ# 19-04 Pre-owned Polaris Gem E4 Electric Vehicle VM COMPLETED 3/2019 - Department Awarded 03-11

ITB# 19-06 Hunt Club Lease PR COMPLETED 3/2019 - Department Awarded 05-16

RFQ# 19-07 Fire Service Fee Implementation Services CM COMPLETED 3/2019 - Department Awarded 04-15

RFQ# 19-05 Labor Compliance Monitoring FIN COMPLETED 3/2019 - NO RESPONSIVE BIDS RECEIVED 

ITB# 19-07 Wrecker Towing Services Agreement PD COMPLETED 4/2019 - Department Awarded 05-08

ITB# 19-05 Chemicals for Water and Waste Water Plant PW COMPLETED 4/2019 - Department Awarded 04-25

RFQ# 19-06 Awning for Cypress Head Maintenance Building PR COMPLETED 4/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 04-23)

ITB# 19-09 Removal and Replacement of Kitchen Cabinets Fire Station FD COMPLETED 4/2019 - Department Awarded 04-24 

ITB# 19-01 Police Shooting Range Facility PD COMPLETED 5/2019 - Department Awarded 05-16

RFQ# 19-08 Consulting Services to Select Software Digitized Records CM COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Under Evaluation 05-15)

RFQ# 19-09 12 x 30 Pergola with Optional Benches for Riverwalk Park PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 05-14)

ITB# 19-11 Install, Replace Pedestrian School Signs PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Rejected over Budget 05-16)

RFQ# 19-10 Sign Shop Materials PW COMPLETED 5/2019 - Bid Submittal Received (Under Evaluation 05-21)

Type Bid # FUTURE PROJECTS Dept Status

Recreation  Design PR

Internet & Voice-over IP Contract (renewal contract) IT 

Riverwalk Park South (Phase 3) FD

Training Tower (Contracting Services) FD

Stormwater Pond Mowing PW

Stormwater Pipe Replacement - Willow Run & Canal View PW

Directional Dril l ing Tumblebrook Stormwater Pipe PW

Howes Street drainage PW

Miscellaneous guardrail  replacements PW

Bids 
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